
ALCOHOL BEVERAGE LICENSE CONTROL COMMITTEE
Beloit City Hall –The Forum
100 State Street, Beloit, WI
July 14, 2015 – 4:00 p.m.

Present: Betty Barnett, Dennis Baskin, Ralph Berkley, Malissa Cronin, John Metter,
Ron Tilley, Joseph Vickerman, Councilor Ana Kelly

Absent: None
Advisory: Captain Dan Risse

1. The meeting was called to order at 4:00 p.m. by Chairman Berkley with a quorum present.

2. Chairman Berkley announced nominations for Chairman through June 30, 2016 were in
order. Mr. Metter nominated Ralph Berkley as Chairman, second by Dr. Baskin and no
other nominations were made. Nominations were declared closed and Ralph Berkley was
declared Chairman. Chairman Berkley opened nominations for Vice Chairman through
June 30, 2016. Mr. Vickerman nominated John Metter, second by Dr. Baskin and no other
nominations were made. Nominations were declared closed and John Metter was
declared Vice Chairman.

2. Consideration of the minutes of the regular meeting of June 9, 2015. Mr. Metter made a
motion to approve the minutes, second by Ms. Barnett. Motion carried 7-0.

3. Consideration of the Change of Agent for The Local, LLC, d/b/a The Local Sports Bar & Grill,
443 East Grand Avenue, to Aimee Marlette. President of The Local, LLC, Patrick Dutter,
and proposed Agent, Aimee Marlette, appeared.

Captain Risse asked Ms. Marlette if she understood that as Agent she would be ultimately
responsible for the compliance of alcohol laws whether she is at the business or not. Ms.
Marlette responded that she understood.

Captain Risse stated municipal and state records were checked and the Police Department
has no objection to the appointment of this Agent.

Mr. Metter made a motion to approve the change of Agent to Aimee Marlette at The Local
Sports Bar & Grill, second by Ms. Cronin. Motion carried 7-0.

4. Citizen Comments – None

5. Committee Comments – None.

6. Police Department Comments – Captain Risse stated the Drug and Gang Unit in partnership
with Youth 2 Youth Coalition conducted a tobacco compliance check. Of the 39 businesses
checked, only Pilot Travel Center, 3001 Milwaukee Road, violated the tobacco ordinance.
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In regard to the Police Report regarding The Last Lap, Captain Risse stated the owner,
Bradley Sandmire and the bar manager Slade Sandmire, are being very cooperative and
were going to work with their employees to rectify any problems in the bar and will be
installing a camera security system.

Mr. Berkley inquired about problems in public parking lots, particularly the one across from
the End Zone Bar, and Captain Risse stated there had been a shooting there within the last
ten days and is an active investigation. Captain Risse said the new loitering ordinance has
helped in this problem and has given another tool to the police department to use to
proactively remove people who are loitering in public parking lots. Captain Risse explained
that on busy nights of the week the police department does not have the manpower to
clear all the lots and are doing the best they can with this problem.

7. Attorney Comments – None

8. At 4: 10 p.m. Mr. Tilley moved to adjourn, second by Mr. Metter. Motion carried.

______________________________________
Judith A. Elson
Deputy City Clerk
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